Policy Statements – Rent Control


Issue: Rent Control

What the Sacramento Association of REALTORS® Says:

The Sacramento Association of REALTORS® does not support rent control of any kind.  While rent control has the noble goal of creating affordable housing, there is evidence it does not do this once implemented.  REALTORS® care about rent control because it can also have an effect on adjacent properties and the overall appearance of the community. 
Background: 

Lack of affordable rental housing is the reason rent control ordinances are considered.  The root of this problem can be found in basic supply and demand economics, prices are high because supply is low.  To tackle the cause of this problem, local jurisdictions should look for ways to provide additional rental housing, not enact rent control; the increased supply will cause prices to drop naturally.  

Rent control ordinances have substantial administrative costs.  A new bureaucratic system must be created to register rental housing, and create detailed information on the system to determining what rents should be.  Doing this will require fees of the landlord, but also on taxpayers and municipal authorities.
Localities that have enacted rent control normally experience a decline in the quality of their rental housing stock as landlords have stagnated revenue for improvements and maintenance. 

Rent control causes less turnover in the housing stock.  When people get a rent controlled unit they do not want to let it go and will sublet it to a family member or friend.  This does not leave the rent controlled units to those most in need. 

Builders and investors tend to avoid constructing new developments in jurisdictions with rent control policies.  This causes supply to stagnate and the shortage of available rental housing to increase.
